
 

 

 

 

 

Neighbourhood Policing Team 
Your next Neighbourhood Meetings are: 
 
Windermere Parish Council: 
      Wed 14th October 2009  19:00pm 
      Mon  26th October 2009  19:00pm 

 

Meet Your Local Officers 
PC 1794 
Rebecca Hunter 

Bowness-on-
Windermere 

PCSO 5249 
Scott Livett 

Bowness-on-
Windermere 

Sgt 316  
John Stephens 

Bowness-on-
Windermere 

   

  PC 1794 PCSO 5249 SGT 316 

 

     
 Contact Us Your Priorities - What you told us 

 

  
Telephone: 0845 33 00 247 ext 4208 
In an Emergency dial 999 
Email: lakesNPT@cumbria.police.uk 
 
CrimeStoppers: 0800 555 111 
 

 
Anti-Social Behaviour 
Underage Drinking 
Dog Fouling 
Littering 

 

 Your Priorities - What we did Crime In Your Area - Follow Up 
 

Bowness North: 
 
Anti-Social Behaviour and Underage drinking 
continue to be confronted whenever it is reported, 
of particular concern for this area has been 
regards to the grounds of Windermere Rugby 
Club.  All officers in the Lakes NPT have been 
made aware of the concerns of residents and are 
to monitor the area especially in the evenings. 
 
As to dog-fouling, special early morning patrols 
are arranged in an ad hoc basis with the SLDC to 
keep an eye out for early-day offenders, and 
Community Officers will challenge anyone else 
guilty of this offence as well during their normal 
course of duty.  The fine for the offence of failing 
to clear up behind your dog is £75.  This is not 
only driven by its unsightly nature but it serious 
health implications too as dog faeces can lead to 
blindness in humans. 

CRIMEMAPPING: 
Crimemapping is a system of looking at the 
previous 3 months level of various crimes in 
comparison to the same period the year before: 
 
The crime figures for this area are improving, with 
the level of Burglaries and Robberies in the 
previous 3 months being thankfully non-existent.  
Vehicle crime has fallen from 2 within the last 3 
months from 3 for the same period last year and 
Violent crime has fallen further, from 7 instances to 
only just 2 now.  Anti-Social Behaviour calls, which 
tend to attract wider attention, has also seen a 
decrease, from an average of 14 incidents a month 
last year, for this period, to now just over 9.  This 
has largely been to the efforts of the Community 
team and its partner agencies to engage youths in 
a wide variety of diversionary activities which will 
continue as this year progresses: including 
restarting the Youth discos on the 30th October. 

  



 

 

 

 

Your Priorities - What we did Crime In Your Area - Follow Up 

Bowness South: 
 
Anti-Social Behaviour and Underage drinking 
continues to be confronted, with drink having been 
recently removed from some youths who had 
been drinking in the area of the Glebe.  Youth 
drinking is an ongoing concern not only due to the 
general disorder that can ensue from it, but also 
because of the health repercussions on the 
younger members of our society. 
 
As to dog-fouling, special early morning patrols 
are arranged in an ad hoc basis with the SLDC to 
keep an eye out for early-day offenders, and 
Community Officers will challenge anyone else 
guilty of this offence as well during their normal 
course of duty.  The fine for the offence of failing 
to clear up behind your dog is £75.  This is not 
only driven by its unsightly nature but it serious 
health implications too as dog faeces can lead to 
blindness in humans. 

CRIMEMAPPING: 
Crimemapping is a system of looking at the 
previous 3 months level of various crimes in 
comparison to the same period the year before: 
 
For Bowness South the news is not as good.  
Burglaries have seen a slight increase to an 
average now of 2 a month.  We would recommend 
that people please ensure that their property is 
secure before they leave it.  We are currently 
undertaking Operation Sedbury to target this type 
of criminal. Also, should anyone see anything 
suspicious we would ask them to ring the 
CrimeStoppers number above. 
Vehicle crime figures have fallen, but violent crime 
has shown a small increase, from 4 incidences over 
the last year’s 3 month period to 6 for this year. 
Lastly, Anti-Social Behaviour reports have shown a 
dramatic decline, falling from an average of 39 
reports a month to 27 now. For Bowness South this 
is not always youth related, as there is a large 
licensing district in the area, but for the youths 
especially we engage them in many diversionary 
activities in an aim to keep them out of trouble.  

 

 


